Noncriminal Justice Applicant ’s Privacy Rights

Print Name: TNumber:

As an applicant who is the subject of a national fingerprint-based criminal history record check for a noncriminal
justice purpose (such as an application for employment or a license, an immigration or naturalization matter, security
clearance, or adoption), you have certain rights which are discussed below.

X

You must be provided written notification that your fingerprints will be used to check the criminal history
records of the FBI.

You must be provided, and acknowledge receipt of, an adequate Privacy Act Statement when you submit
your fingerprints and associated personal information. This Privacy Act Statement should explain the
authority for collecting your information and how your information will be used, retained, and shared.

If you have a criminal history record, the officials making a determination of your suitability for the
employment, license, or other benefit must provide you the opportunity to complete or challenge the
accuracy of the information in the record.

The officials must advise you that the procedures for obtaining a change, correction, or update of your
criminal history record are set forth at Title 28, Code of Federal Regulations (CFR), Section 16.34.

If you have a criminal history record, you should be afforded a reasonable amount of time to correct or
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